


DAVID Y. IGE 
GOVERNOR 

 

 
DOUGLAS MURDOCK 

Comptroller 
 
 
 

 STATE OF HAWAII 
 

DEPARTMENT OF ACCOUNTING AND GENERAL SERVICES 
 

P.O. BOX 119, HONOLULU, HAWAII  96810-0119 

 

 
TESTIMONY 

OF 
DOUGLAS MURDOCK, COMPTROLLER 

DEPARTMENT OF ACCOUNTING AND GENERAL SERVICES 
TO THE  

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
ON 

FINANCE 
ON 

MARCH 5, 2015 
 

H.B. 894, H.D. 1 
 
 
RELATING TO THE ENHANCED 911 BOARD 

Chair Luke and members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify on 

H.B. 894, H.D. 1.  The Department of Accounting and General Services (DAGS) strongly 

supports H.B. 894, H.D. 1, an administration-sponsored measure, with the following exception. 

DAGS respectfully requests that SECTION 2 of H.B. 894, H.D. 1 (at page 2, line 2) be 

amended to include the following phrase: “may employ staff exempt from chapters 76 and 89 

and”, which was in the administration-proposed bill.  Although H.B. 894, H.D. 1 authorizes the 

Board to employ staff, the staff is not exempt from chapters 76 and 89, Hawaii Revised Statutes 

(HRS).  Because the Board may employ staff in a key position such as an administrator which 

reports directly to the Board, this position should be appointed by and serve at the pleasure of the 

Board.  An exemption from chapters 76 and 89, HRS, for this type of position is necessary for 

any board or commission to have a functional and constructive relationship with their 

administrator or executive director and is a standard component in agency statutes.   
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 From its inception in 2004, the Enhanced 911 Board (Board) has relied on consultants to 

fulfill its operational requirements and attain its mission objectives.  Since 2004, the Enhanced 

911 Fund which the Board oversees, has grown to annual revenues and expenditures of 

approximately $9 million.  Additionally, the Board’s authority has increased to include land line 

and voice over internet protocol (voip) 911 calls.  As a result, the Board is requesting the 

authority to hire its own employees to achieve the following: 

1. Handle the administrative functions of the Board; 

2. Engage consultants for advice and solutions to technical situations and industry 

specific issues that may arise; 

3. Allow the Board to procure goods and services (i.e. audit services, professional 

services, etc.) which they cannot do now since only State employees are allowed to 

perform procurement responsibilities; 

4. Allow the Board the flexibility to hire employees or contractors that can accomplish 

the task or desired outcome at the best value; and 

5. Contracted consultant services for administrative support will be reduced. 

    Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2015 7:48 PM
To: FINTestimony
Cc: anthony_orozco@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB894 on Mar 5, 2015 10:30AM

HB894
Submitted on: 3/2/2015
Testimony for FIN on Mar 5, 2015 10:30AM in Conference Room 308

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Anthony Orozco Individual Oppose No

Comments: Another waste of money.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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